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74th OREGON LEGISLATIVE ASSEMBLY - 2007 Regular Session MEASURE: SB 193 B
STAFF MEASURE SUMMARY CARRIER: Rep. Esquivel
House Committee on Business and Labor

REVENUE: No revenue impact
FISCAL: Minimal fiscal impact, no statement issued
Action: Do Pass as Amended and Be Printed Engrossed
Vote: 7 - 0 - 0

Yeas: Berger, Edwards C., Esquivel, Holvey, Rosenbaum, Smith P., Schaufler
Nays: 0
Exc.: 0

Prepared By: Theresa Van Winkle, Administrator
Meeting Dates: 5/14

WHAT THE MEASURE DOES: Allows the Department of Consumer and Business Services to specify by rule
which boilers and pressure vessels will be subject to local jurisdiction inspection upon installation, alteration, or repair
and to exempt or partially exempt boilers from regulation. Deletes specific language in statute regarding boiler
inspections and authorizes the Board of Boiler Rules to adopt rules for inspections, including required frequency.
Requires inspectors who are employed by insurance companies to perform certain applicable inspections as required
by the state on the boilers insured by the company. Makes additional changes to clarify boiler regulations and to make
them internally consistent. Declares an emergency, effective on July 1, 2007.

ISSUES DISCUSSED:
• Provisions of the measure
• Bill allows flexibility regarding inspections as technology changes, i.e. advent of tankless water heaters

EFFECT OF COMMITTEE AMENDMENT: Resolves conflicts with HB 2219 A.

BACKGROUND: SB 193 B was proposed by the Department of Consumer and Business Services (DCBS) to clarify
and simplify statutes relating to the regulation and inspection of boilers and pressure vessels. Boilers are required to be
inspected at installation, after any repair or alteration, and on a periodic basis under normal operation. Inspections are
performed by either state inspectors or certified boiler inspectors employed by the building owner or insurance
companies. Some newer residential hot water heaters are technically boilers, but should be inspected as part of a local
building code inspection on a new home and do not need periodic inspection as larger commercial boilers do. DCBS is
seeking authority to determine by rule the responsibility for various required inspections.


